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Masters Swimming Ontario 

Board of Directors Meeting 

Skype meeting 

Sunday, March 5, 2017 

 

MINUTES 

 

Board Members Present:  

Jake Nesovic 

Carla Oliveira 

Brigitte Zirger 

Brian Sheridan 

 

Board Member Regrets: 

Matisse Nelis 

Beth Carey 

 

Staff Present: 

Wes Musial 

 

Brian opened the meeting at 4:03pm.  Not enough for quorum, no motions can be voted on. 

 

1. Adoption of the agenda 

The approval of last meeting minutes will be postponed for the next meeting when there is 

quorum.  

 

2. Treasurer Update 

Beth sent an update to the board via email.  BMO and Tangerine signing authorization is 

complete.  Beth has met with Brian Croker, Chris Cupidio and Wes Musial to review the 

registration and payment process. 

 

Brian spoke with Ian at the Thornhill who has indicated he did not receive an invoice for the 

medals for provincials.  Beth will review and provide Brian with a copy of the invoice. 

 

3. Registrar Update 

Wes met with Brian, Beth and Chris to understand the process and has many technical 

questions.  He will have a more detailed discussion with Brigitte and Jake to clearly understand 

the full process. 

 

4. Thornhill Member Meeting review 

The live feed for the Thornhill meeting was good however due to the gymnastics competition 

happening behind the meeting room, it was very noisy and hard to hear online.   
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Attendance at the meeting was very low, only 10 members were present.  Additional 

communication about the meeting may have helped attract more members.  The swim meet 

had approximately 220 entrants.  Brigitte pointed out that Ian does a great job of advertising his 

meets which likely helps with boosting registration.   

 

Brian, Jake and Carla were at the Thornhill meeting.  Brian and Jake present different sides to 

situation which was helpful. 

 

Next meeting should be in Ottawa.  Brigitte explained that it should be a meeting with the clubs 

and invite swimmers as well.  The board agreed Saturday March 18 would be ideal.  Brigitte will 

work on securing space and inviting the clubs.  

 

5. SGM Preparation 

Carla reviewed the proposed agenda for the SGM.  It is unclear what Chris is hoping to 

accomplish at the SGM, no motion has been made.  MSO should detail the possible options for 

Masters Swimmers in Ontario and gather member feedback. 

 

Jake pointed out a motion could made at the meeting.  If it is just a discussion then it will likely 

result in nothing moving forward; not having a motion seems like the meeting would be 

unnecessary.  As a board, MSO could suggest it’s members requisition an SGM from MSC.  

Brigitte pointed out this needs to come from clubs, not members. 

 

Brian pointed out he has contacted Chris about the requisition and confirmed a motion has not 

been made, Chris is seeking support. 

 

Brigitte explained that a motion cannot be made at the meeting, it needs be submitted in 

advance and all MSO members need to be notified of the motion and have the opportunity to 

vote. A motion cannot be voted on by only those attending the meeting. 

 

The SGM agenda will include a request for board member nominations.  The agenda will be 

updated and posted on the website.  Jake will arrange an email communication with the 

announcement.  Brigitte will post it on Facebook. 

 

6. Option of Amalgamating with Swim Ontario 

Brian spoke with Doug from MSC who indicated MSO can remain as is and the SCCM will remain 

in place.  This would need to be provided in writing to be a viable option. 

 

Brian also spoke with SO who have suggested the possibility of grandfathering Masters clubs 

into SO.  Currently they do not have a category for Masters swimmers so it would be temporary 

until the by-laws are changed.  Swim Ontario has a board meeting scheduled March 10.   

 

Brian also asked Eric from SO if he would be open to having Brian join the Masters committee as 

a swimmer, not as an MSO board member; SO accepted the proposal. 

 

Carla and Brigitte think it would be a good idea to be involved with the SO Masters committee 

and provide input. Jake objects to this direction. 
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Brian has drafted a list of conditions for negotiation with Swim Ontario and would like feedback 

from the board.  If MSO is to amalgamate with SO it’s important the 2 organizations negotiate 

the terms and conditions. 

 

7. Other Business 

Speaking to other provinces:  Jake would like MSO to speak to other provinces to gather their 

feedback about their relationship with MSC and PSOs.  The board discussed the potential of 

arranging a teleconference with representation from all provinces. Brigitte agreed to work on 

pulling together a list of people to contact in each province. 

 

8. Next Meeting 

Next meeting scheduled for Thursday, March 16 at 7:30pm. 

 


